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“Be Yourself. Everyone Else Is Already Taken” 

Oscar Wilde

December 2016 
     Gardner Road Elementary School 

541 Gardner Road, Horseheads, New York 14845      (607) 739 – 6347 

ppatterson@horseheadsdistrict.com   

 

GENERAL INFORMATION: 

Gardner Road School Hours 

8:00 a.m. to 2:25 p.m. 

Tardy Bell – 8:15 AM 

Gardner Road Office Hours 

7:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

Elementary Lunches (K-6) 

Breakfast: $ 1.25   

Lunch $ 2.10 
 

Dear Gardner Road Families- 

   December is a full month of activities at Gardner Road.  Be sure to check out 

the details in our calendar about movie night, the Holiday Shoppe, 4th grade 

concert, Discovery Center Assemblies, our annual holiday sing-along and more.  

Please follow us on Facebook and Twitter to keep up to date with daily news 

and learning in our school.   

   This month ends the term of two of our PTO Board members.  I would like to 

publicly say thank you to Kelly Cook and Erica Mendelsohn for their service to 

our students over the last few years.  We are so appreciative to the activities, 

funding support and fun you brought to our school on a daily basis.  Our new 

president and treasurer will be voted on in the upcoming PTO meeting on 12/13.   

     Enjoy December, the seasonal holidays and the winter break.  We look 

forward to seeing everyone return in the new year!  Please feel free to contact 

me if you would like to discuss anything about your child and/or our school.     
 

         Your Partner in Education, 

 
 

Patrick Patterson - Principal 
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Main Office Updates: 
Morning Drop-Off Reminder: 

If you plan on having your child get dropped off in the morning, please use the lane closest to the fence in the parking 

lot.  We always have a staff member by the fence to help the students get from your car to the main entry.  Please only 

use the second lane if you are going to walk your child in.  You must walk your child at least to the fence so that they are 

safe in the parking lot.  Thank you in advance for helping keep all of our students safe as they enter our building.   
 

School Delays and Closings: 

The cold, slippery, white flakes are just around the corner. When the ice and snow arrive, it is often necessary to delay or 

close schools. The announcements can be found on our District website www.horseheadsdistrict.com and the local media 

stations. In the event of a 1 or 2-hour delay, students can be dropped off at the cafeteria entrance beginning at the 

adjusted time. Please be aware that NO breakfast is served when there is a 2-hour delay.  PK start time during a 2-hour 

delay is 10:30.    
 

Spring New York Assessment Dates (Grades 3 & 4):  
ELA: March 28 - 30       Math: May 2-4     Grade 4 Science Performance: May 24-25      Grade 4 Science Written: June 5 
 

Backpack Program has openings! 

If you could benefit from additional food on weekends and holidays the Backpack Program could be the answer for you. 

We partner with the Food Bank of the Southern Tier to send home a bag of non-perishable food on Fridays. Each bag 

contains 2 proteins, 2 grain, 2 dairy and 2 fruits or vegetables. This program is offered free of charge. Please contact your 

child’s teacher or Mrs. Norton at school if this program would be beneficial to your family. Referrals are taken 

throughout the school year. 
 

The Arctic League Applications: 

The Arctic League is an organization that provides Christmas gifts to needy children in Chemung County. The League 

serves children through age 12. Applications are now available at the school. Please contact your child’s teacher, school 

social worker or the school nurse to obtain an application.  Forms will also be available on conference days in the main 

office.  Applications need to be filled out completely in order to be accepted. Completed applications may be returned by 

mail to the Arctic League or returned to school.  To learn more, visit:  http://arcticleague.publishpath.com 
 

Change of Your Child’s ‘Go-Home’ Plans: 

Please be sure to send in a gold note if your child will be going home in a different way than usual.  We understand that 

changes occur during the day.  Our office staff can adjust your child’s plans prior to noon if a change occurs.  At noon, 

we send bus notes to all classroom teachers and bus drivers.  After this time, making changes in your child’s go home 

procedure is difficult and changes delay the dismissal of all students.  We appreciate your use of the gold notes and if 

need be a phone call prior to noon.  Thank you.   
 

Visiting with Classroom Teacher’s – Morning: 

Please call ahead and make an appointment with your child’s teacher if you need to talk to her between 8:00 and 2:30 as 

your child’s teacher is teaching.  If you do come to school, the office staff will need to call down to your child’s teacher 

to see if they are available.  Please understand that your child’s teacher may be unavailable.  Our Gardner Road team will 

work with you to help you with any question or topic you would like to discuss.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

Arctic League Penny Drive 
The character education challenge for the month of 

December is to demonstrate the character trait of caring.  

To show caring, we are collecting spare change for our 

penny drive. The collection will go to the 

Arctic League which will then provide needy 

families with gifts during the holidays.  Our 

goal is to raise 500 dollars which 

would surpass our total from 

last December.   

 
 

      

 

Gardner Road Sings: 

The 4th grade Chorus will be performing their Winter 

Concert on Tuesday, December 20th, at 7:00 PM in the 

Gardner Road Cafeteria.  Students 

in Chorus should wear white on 

top and black on bottom, and 

arrive at 6:30PM.  Please come 

out to support our students and 

enjoy some holiday music! 

 

http://arcticleague.publishpath.com/
https://rescuevillage.files.wordpress.com/2012/05/pennies2.jpg
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Learning at Gardner Road in November 
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In November, 312 (76 %) students 

earned a character award for 

demonstrating citizenship in our 

school.  Check out the wall of stars 

(over 215) as you enter the 

building for ways our students 

completed the citizenship 

challenge! 

December’s Trait is:  
 

Substitutes Needed: 
 

The Horseheads Central School District is seeking applications for 

substitute teachers, bus drivers and substitute teaching assistants.  For 

information, please visit:  

http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/subteach.html 

Human Resources Office: 739-5601, x4211      

 e-mail: hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com 

The Dignity Act Coordinator (DAC) for Gardner Road Elementary is Patrick Patterson.  Complaints regarding discrimination, harassment, or bullying of any 

student should be referred to Patrick Patterson at (607) 739 – 6347.  The Dignity Act Coordinator for the Horseheads Central School District is Judith 
Christiansen. Mrs. Christiansen may be reached at One Raider Lane, Horseheads, NY 14845, 607-739-5601, x4211. 

The Horseheads Central School District offers educational programs without regard to actual or perceived race, color, weight, national origin, ethnic group, 

religion, religious practice, disability, sex, sexual orientation, or gender (including gender identity and expression). Inquiries regarding this notice may be made 

to Judy Christiansen, Title IX and DASA Coordinator, or Kim Williams, Section 504 Coordinator, Horseheads Central School District, One Raider Lane, 
Horseheads NY 14845, (607) 739-5601. 

 

Horseheads Central School District 
 

Our Mission 
"Quality Education for All" 

The Mission of the Horseheads Central School Community is to provide a 

quality education for all within a nurturing environment, which promotes 

excellence, growth, and a sense of civic responsibility. 
 

Our Vision 
We, the Horseheads School Community, want a district that: 
 is nurturing and responsive. 

 strives for balance in a supportive, safe, encouraging environment. 

 recognizes the need for continual improvement in an ever-changing world. 

 has a clearly defined focus on learning outcomes, collaboration, 

and support systems. 

 creates an environment within which everyone can thrive and achieve  

his/her highest potential. 
 

Our Beliefs 
We believe: 

• everyone can achieve his/her highest potential. 

• trust is essential for growth. 

• learning is cooperative. 

• programs are inclusive. 

• success will be nurtured and expected. 

• learning is performance-based. 

• decisions are data-based. 

• responsibility, respect, and results guide our every effort. 
 

Exit Outcomes 
The Horseheads Central School graduate will be ... 

•    a life-long learner 

•    a caring, productive citizen 

•    an effective communicator 

•    a creative problem-solver 

•    a quality decision-maker 

•    a healthy, well-rounded person 

 

 

http://www.horseheadsdistrict.com/subteach.html
mailto:hcsdinfo@horseheadsdistrict.com


 Dr. Thomas J. Douglas, Superintendent 
One Raider Lane • Horseheads, NY 14845 

(607) 739-5601, x4201 • Fax (607) 795-2405 
www.horseheadsdistrict.com       

“Quality Education for All” 

The Mission of the Horseheads Central School Community is to provide a quality education for all within a nurturing 
environment which promotes excellence, growth, and a sense of civic responsibility. 

 
November, 2016 
 
Dear Community Members: 
 

For the last few months, we’ve been talking about Horseheads 2030, a comprehensive project to improve both our educational 
program and physical infrastructure. We have now reached a time for action with our entire school district community, and we 
welcome all to become involved in order to help shape the future of our school district.  
 
Our neighboring districts have undergone many major capital improvement projects in recent years, committing hundreds of 
millions of dollars towards their facilities. Horseheads, unfortunately, has only completed relatively small projects during the last 
decade. Our facilities are an important aspect of our educational programming if we are to continue being the district of choice 
for families moving into the area, and to keep our property values at the level they have been in past years.  
 
Last December, you told us – by an overwhelming margin (84% voted NO) – that you want our district to stay the Horseheads 
Central School District. Last spring, the district determined the internal consolidation of schools would not yield major financial 
gains for the community and, therefore, finalized the green plan of no school closures at this time. Now we must consider 
moving forward in order to discuss what we want the Horseheads Central School District to look like, both educationally and 
physically, in the future. Therefore, we are developing a district initiative entitled:  

 

HORSEHEADS 2030 
 

Please mark your calendar: Date: December 6, 2016  
Time  6:30 p.m. 
Where  High School Auditorium 
Why: Initial community-wide discussion about Horseheads 2030  

 
We named the project Horseheads 2030 because this year’s pre-kindergartners will graduate in the year 2030. Our efforts will 
not only benefit those students, but all students in our schools as we work to improve our district and educational programs. 
Horseheads has long been considered an excellent district for the quality of education we offer our students, but our facilities 
are aging. Our children and our community deserve facilities that keep up with the changing times and enhance the education 
we offer. Our athletic teams and community programs use our facilities, and they are in and out of the buildings extensively. 
Like in our schools, these facilities are showing significant wear and are not up-to-date. Many of the critical operating systems 
in our schools are original to the buildings and starting to fail. Many of our current classrooms are undersized and cannot seat 
all the students in a class. Our science rooms are small and not equipped for the latest in lab experiments. Additionally, today’s 
technology landscape is entirely different, and our schools must keep up in order to allow our students to have the best education 
we can give them in today’s global connectedness. 
 
Our next step is to open the process up to our community. We need you to join the discussion in order to help us sort through 
district needs and wants for both our educational program and our facilities. There will be additional meetings in the coming 
months, but we hope you will come out and join us at the start as we work together to enhance our great district. 
 
Thank you for your support of our students and their education. Thank you for giving your time to help us build on the excellence 
that is the Horseheads Central School District—for our students now, and our students of Horseheads 2030 and beyond! 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Dr. Thomas J. Douglas 
Superintendent of Schools  



Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

1                     Day 2 

 

3-4 Town Hall 

2                         Day 3 

 

PK & K-2 Town Hall 
 

GRPTO Movie  

Night 6:30 

Finding Dory 

CARING—Character Education Tips for Home  

--Help a neighbor      

--Discuss with your kids what/who they care about & why 

--Donate time/items to a favorite charity 

--Make a card/ write a letter to a friend/relative you care about 

--Talk about how characters in a book represent caring.  

5                        Day 4 

 

6                         Day 5 

4th Grade—Arnot Art Museum 

 

Community 

Forum 

HHds 2030 

HS Auditorium 6:30 

7                       Day 6 

 

8                         Day 1 

 

9                        Day 2 

 

Grades 2 –4 Scripps Spelling 

Bee—Qualifying Rounds in 

School 

12                       Day 3 

 

13                        Day 4 

 

Principal Chat 5:30 Library 

GRPTO 6:00 Library 

14                     Day 5 

 

 

15                       Day 6 

 

 

16                      Day 1 

 

19                        Day 2 

 

Site Base Team 2:30 Library 

20                        Day 3 

PK—1st Polar Express Day 

 

4th Grade Winter Concert  

7:00 PM GR 

21                      Day 4 

Science & 

Discovery 

Center 

Assemblies 

22                       Day 5 
 

BOE @ IS 6:00 

23                No School 

 

See you on Tuesday, 

January 3, 2017 for the 

next day of school! 

Gardner Road 

Elementary School 





The time is always right to do what is 

right. 

-Martin Luther King Jr.- 

Upcoming Events: 

Family Fun Night December 2, 6:30 p.m. 

Principal Chat December 13, 5:30 p.m. 

PTO Meeting December 13, 6:00 p.m. 

Holiday Shoppe December 14-16 

Holiday Sing-Along December 22 

 

NO SCHOOL December 23–  

January 2 

BOX TOPS: 

The next Box Tops contest is now          

underway. Send in your neatly trimmed 

non expired Box Tops with your child’s 

name and teacher’s name on the  bag or         

envelope.  

   SCRIP SALE: 

A quick reminder that our SCRIP gift card 

sale ends on December 2nd if you plan on 

participating.  You can order online and 

the cards will be here by Christmas. 

GR PTO News 

PTO Officers 
President: Kelly Cook 

Vice-President: Jenny McKenzie 

Treasurer: Erica Mendelsohn 

Secretary: Amy Crandall 

Email: pto.gardnerroad@gmail.com 

 

    FINDING DORY 

MOVIE  
  The PTO would like to invite you all to 

come watch the movie Finding Dory on 

December 2nd at 6:30 in the cafeteria. 

Bring a blanket to set on, enjoy the mov-

ie, and eat some popcorn.  There will   

also be candy for sale.  At the end of the 

movie one lucky student will win the 

movie to take home. 

 
Please email any questions to: 

pto.gardnerroad@gmail.com 

 and 
Don’t forget to like us on Facebook for up to 
date PTO information.  If you have questions 
we will get to your messages promptly.   

PLEASE JOIN US: 
The PTO meeting will be in the 
school library on December 13th at 
6:00 p.m.  We would love to come 
share your thoughts and ideas. 










